Dorset County Council July 2018 Report 
Dorset for You new Website
The new website has just launched (Dorsetforyou.gov.uk). This includes the new homepage and some new services. All other services are being updated and will transfer over in the next few weeks. As the team continues to work on the new site, a few snags are being raised and resolved.  There are ‘feedback’ links on most standard pages (there isn’t one on the homepage), so please use these to let the Dorsetforyou team know if you spot anything that isn’t working as it should.

 
Finance

I am pleased to let you know that we were able to close the Council’s accounts in record time for the financial year 2017-18.  And I’m even more pleased to confirm that together, as a Council, we achieved a small overall underspend of £238,000.  This is no mean feat in light of the challenging and increasing budget pressures we face as a Council, with demand for social care services growing year on year due to an ageing population, and the Council’s funding from central government falling. In addition, government regulations allowed us to make some one-off adjustments to our financing arrangements in 2017-18 and to put aside some money to cover costs associated with forming the new unitary councils. This improved the Council’s overall year end budget position by another £4m.  This money has been added to the Council’s reserves.

 

We managed to achieve this significant result thanks to hard work across the council to tackle potential budget overspending.  However, we cannot rest on our laurels.  The budget challenge continues: the Council’s savings target for 2018-19 is just under £19m.  We face ongoing budget pressures due to inflation, continuing growth in demand for social care, and other factors.  We must ensure that Dorset County Council is in a stable financial position ready for the transition to the new unitary councils in April 2019.  I will be working closely with directors to ensure we achieve this.

 

Verges
A combination of warm and wet weather has resulted in the green verges and hedgerows of Dorset becoming lush and luxuriant. Dorset County Council manages verge cutting throughout the county, working with local councils to maintain our roads’ edges. The amount of cutting depends upon the location. In urban areas, the highway grass verges are cut six times a year. Mowing usually starts in mid-March and continues cyclically every five or six weeks depending on the weather and ground conditions.  Rural highway grass verges are currently cut twice a year. But trials have taken place to reduce the number of cuts, help conserve wildflowers and improve the biodiversity of the verges.

 

The aim of these trials was to find new ways of managing the verges to produce cost savings. The trials involved different methods of management to reduce the soil fertility within the verge itself and decrease grass growth. To achieve this, the council have:

· Stripped topsoil to expose low fertility subsoil or mineral rock,

· Harvested "mini bales" from the roadside verges where we could,

· Monitored subsequent growth to determine success, future maintenance needs, biodiversity enhancement and public perception,

· Created wildflower rich verges.

 

The exposed subsoil has a lower fertility compared to the topsoil and will require little maintenance once initial weed growth is suppressed. Removing cuttings rather than allowing them to rot will also reduce fertility and cutting frequency. The verges where bare mineral rock is exposed may require no annual cutting for up to 10 years. Those verges which have been harvested may only need one cut and collect after a few years. Both types of trial area can develop into wildflower rich meadows which are attractive and help provide a valuable source of nectar for bees, butterflies and other pollinating insects.

 
If we can encourage wildflower rich verges alongside the almost 5,000 miles of our rural roads it will have a fantastic effect on pollinating insects which are vital for our agriculture. For more details on verge cutting visit dorsetforyou.gov.uk and search for ‘verge cutting’, and for more information about the challenges faced by verges visit www.plantlife.org.uk/uk/about-us/news/road-verge-marauders

 
Foster Carers
Find out if fostering is for you. If you’re interested in fostering, now is the time to find out more. Dorset County Council’s fostering team is out and about answering questions about fostering, as well as raising funds for The Fostering Network, a charity which offers information and support for anyone involved in fostering. 
The county council welcomes foster carers from all walks of life, whether single or married, and regardless of cultural background or sexual orientation. Eligibility criteria include being over 21 years old, and having a spare bedroom. The county council offers its foster carers weekly fees and allowances, and full training and support.  We desperately need people in Dorset to look after children of all ages and abilities. Fostering could provide these vulnerable children with safe and caring homes, either for a short period or through to adulthood. To find out more, please visit www.fosterindorset.com or call 01305 225568.

In Dorset, we currently have:

139 foster carer households 

43 connected carer households (where a child who cannot be cared for by their parents is looked after by a relative or family friend)

43 children needing foster homes

449 children in care (foster and residential homes)

For further information – or to arrange an interview with a foster carer – please contact Cathy Lewis, communications team, on 01305 225013.
Surgery 

Surgeries are held on the first Saturday of every month. These are held at the communal Lounge in Turberville Court in Bere Regis from 09.30 a.m. to 10.00 a.m. If you cannot make one of these please email me and I will arrange to come round to see you. If you have any questions or queries related to the business of Dorset County Council please come along. If anyone wants to contact me and cannot get to the surgery my email address is peterwharf@hotmail.com.

Peter Wharf, County Councillor
